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This week’s award winners are:Monique Delaney, 
Hannah, Breanna, Maggie, Georgia and Lachie. 

 

Party/Baby Shower for Hannah 

On the last day of term, Friday 12th April, we are having 
a baby shower for Hannah at 2.30 pm.  All students, 
staff, parents & community members are welcome to 
attend. 

If you would like to contribute a small gift (not 
wrapped) for the baby please give it to Mrs 
Chapman in the office.  We will be putting 
all the items into a decorated basket from 

everyone.  Lis Arundell  will be organising some special 
catering. Please see Lis if you can contribute. 

 

 

OSSA Athletics Carnival 

This Friday all students will attend the Orange Small 
Schools Athletics Carnival at Waratahs Sports Ground, 
North Orange. There will be no teachers at school on 
this day. 

Note: If it becomes necessary to postpone, an 
announcement will be made on the radio before 7.30am 

Students should arrive at Waratahs at 8:30am & report 
to Mr Scott or Mrs Lynch, look for the school flag. 
Students are to: 

•  Wear their sports uniform 
•  Bring plenty of liquids to drink 
•  Bring their recess and lunch. (There will be 

some snack foods available at the canteen). 

Parents:  Are encouraged to come along and join in. 
Don’t forget a shade, groundsheet or rug to set up your 
viewing spot on the hill. Look for the school flag. 
Parking: Please park in the designated parking area. For 
safety a ‘funnel’ has been set up linking the tabloid 
events oval and car park. ALL children, without 
exception must use the funnel to move between the 
two areas. The Car Park is out of bounds during the 
carnival unless students are accompanied by their adult 
carer. 

 

Life Education Visit 2013 

Life Education NSW – Healthy Harold will 
be visiting our school on next Tuesday 9th 
April.  Please find attached the 
program/permission slip and how to 
purchase Harold Merchandise.  Also 
attached is an envelope with your 
family name on it, which you can enclose your 
permission notes/payment and also please enclose a 
separate envelope if you wish to purchase Harold 
merchandise (please read the instructions carefully) or 
make a donation to Life Education NSW. 

The school will be subsidising the visit again this year. 
The recommended charge is $9.00; the cost to our 
students will be $ 4.50 each. 

What’s On!! 
TERM 1 2013 
OSSA Athletics-Waratahs Sports ground: Fri 5 April 
Life Education Van: Tues 9 April 
Party for Hannah/Last day of Term: Fri 12 April 
P&C Meeting: Wed 8th May 
OSSA Cross Country: Fri 10th May 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Thursday, 4 April 2013 Term 1 Week 10 
 

 

 

OSSA Cross Country 

The Orange Small Schools Cross Country will be held at 
Cudal on Friday 10th May. All children from Kindergarten 
to year 6 are included in this event. 

A permission note and lunch order is attached to this 
week’s newsletter. As we have to have lunch orders 
back to Cudal by the first Friday of next term it might be 
a good idea to get them in by the end of this term if 
possible. 

Please do your best to organise transport for your 
children to and from this event. If you are unable to do 
this please contact the school so that we can ensure 
that all children get the opportunity to participate in 
this. 

 

P&C Meeting 

The first P&C meeting for next term will be on 
Wednesday 8th May at 7:30pm in the school library. 

Term Dates 

The last day for term 1 is next Friday 12th April. Teachers 
will be attending training on Monday, Tuesday and the 
children return on Wednesday. 

Easter hat parade 

We had a great day last Thursday for our Easter Hat and 
assembly. Thank you to all the parents who were able 
to come along. 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fitness Perfection are running their Holiday 
Intensive again during the next school  

 
 
 

Orange City Junior Rugby Union Club 
Players needed in our U 7 Walla Rugby teams. 

 
For further details contact Tony 0435 025 181 or Deryck 

0427 621 965. 
 

http://orangecityjuniors.rugbynet.com.au 
  
 

Waratah Junior Soccer 
Waratah Junior Soccer Club has vacancies within the 
under 6 sides for boys or girls turning 5 or 6 this year. 

Please contact Jo Sinclair 63620804 
------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

http://orangecityjuniors.rugbynet.com.au/

